MINUTES
CITY OF HARTFORD
JUNE 18, 2018

The City Council of the City of Hartford, Alabama, met in the conference room in city hall at
6:00 p.m. on June 18, 2018. The following members were present: Mayor Jeff Sorrells, Jo Ann
Lindsey, Bobby Burks, Ken Hales, and Wendel Nolen. Absent: Paul Fondren.

Others in attendance: Vicky Marsh, Annie Ward, Dennis Dorriety, Jason Eubanks, Vernon
Alford, Sara Hodge, Randall Baker and Michael Pollard.

Mayor Sorrells called the meeting to order and opened with prayer followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance.

With the council having read the minutes from the regular meeting of June 4, 2018, Mayor
Sorrells asked the wishes of the council. Councilmember Lindsey moved to approve the minutes
of June 4, 2018, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Hales. The council voted
unanimously in favor thereof.

AGENDA:

1. GARBAGE CART DEADLINE — Mayor Sorrells advised a deadline needs to be set for
picking up a garbage cart. At this time there are about 57 cans remaining to be pickup.
Mayor Sorrells suggested hanging door hangers after Fourth of July week.

2. STREET SWEEPER — A proposal setting forth the terms of the lease-purchase
financing of the street sweeper was presented for approval. The term of the lease is for
three years with three annual payments of $26,641.18 and one balloon payment of
$66,853.00. Councilmember Nolen moved to approve said proposal, which motion was
seconded by Councilmember Hales. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

3. “BACK TO SCHOOL” SALES TAX HOLIDAY - Resolution 06-18-18 providing for
City of Hartford’s participation in the “Back to School” Sales Tax Holiday was presented
for approval. Councilmember Hales moved to adopt said resolution, which motion was
seconded by Councilmember Nolen. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

COUNCILMEMBER COMMENTS:

Mavor Sorrells

eMayor Sorrells stated that the Air Performance grant is about to be finalized. Air Performance
exceeded the requirements set for hiring the required personnel.

eMayor Sorrells advised that someone is interested in painting a mural on the wall next to State
Farm. He stated that the council could decide what to paint or a committee could be appointed.
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Councilmember Burks
e Councilmember Burks received a complaint about a boat in someone’s yard that has animals

living in it. Mayor Sorrells advised Mr. Burks to get with Chief Ward concerning abatement
issues.

ADJOURNMENT:

With there being no other business to come before this meeting of June 18, 2018,
Councilmember Nolen moved to adjourn, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Hales.
The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.
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